Mitchell, Aaron

From: Byer, James

Sent: Friday, July 11, 2014 12:47 PM

To: Joslyn, Andrew

Cc: Mitchell, Aaron

Subject: FW: Florida Transformer in Defuniak Spring, Florida

No surprise here, just formalizing what was agreed to last Dec/Jan.
FYI- the facility had PCB issues also. EPA will be handling those issues at the same time as the RCRA issues.

From: Mallick, Parvez [mailto:Mallick.Parvez@epa.gov]
Sent: Friday, July 11, 2014 11:50 AM

To: Perrigan, Glen

Cc: Byer, James; Garcia, Javier

Subject: Florida Transformer in Defuniak Spring, Florida

Glenn:

Javier Garcia of EPA and Aaron Mitchell of FDEP conducted an EPA lead PCB/RCRA inspection at Florida Transformer in
Defuniak Spring, Florida in December 2013. The inspectors observed PCB and RCRA violations during the inspection.
The main RCRA and PCB violations are:

Failure to mark SAA containers

Failure to date hazardous waste containers

Failure to label hazardous waste containers in storage

Storage of hazardous waste for longer than 90 days

Failure to address hazardous waste management areas the contingency plan (The existing plan addresses PCBSs)

Failure to address hazardous waste management requirements in the training program (The existing program
addresses PCBs)

We'll be taking the lead on Florida Transformer and will send out a Show Cause letter soon. We will keep you posted and
cc you on all letters and e-mail going to the facilities.
Thanks.

Parvez Mallick

Environmental Engineer

RCRA and OPA Enforcement and Compliance Branch
RCRA Division

United States Environmental Protection Agency

Sam Nunn Atlanta Federal Center

61 Forsyth Street

Atlanta, GA 30303

Phone: 404-562-8594
Fax: 404-562-8566



